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Work Hard  |  Be Kind  |  Shine Bright 

This term, in Year 3, we will be reading…  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Reading 

In order to reinforce learning, your child will be given a reading record book. Reading is exceptionally important and it 

is imperative that children are reading regularly, hopefully for 10 – 15 minutes at least 5 times per week. It would be 
really helpful if you could listen to your child read and record this in their home reading record. Reading records are to 

be returned every Monday morning. Children will bring a book home from school, but they are also quite welcome to 

read any books or magazines they have at home. 

 
Homework Expectations at Broadway Junior School  

Children will receive homework each Monday to be completed by the following Monday. Homework will be set using the 
online platform Times Tables Rock Stars. The work will focus on the recall of times tables facts. The children will need 

to complete 10 garage games each week which will be equal to 10 minutes. Research has shown is more beneficial to 

complete 2 or 3 minutes over several days rather than 10 minutes all at once. We recommend downloading the free 
Times Tables Rock Stars App (TTRS). Your child will bring home their log in details. We would really appreciate your 

support in ensuring your child completes and returns their homework on time.  
 

Spellings 
In order for you to support your child at home, the children will receive a half termly spelling list. Spellings are tested 

every Friday. 

 
PE in Year 3  

Children in Year 3 will participate in P.E on Wednesdays, your child will need to arrive in school wearing their kit. PE 
lessons will take place inside and out, dependent on the weather so your child’s choice of kit should reflect this. 

Trainers will be required for all pupils, with black tracksuit bottoms, shorts or joggers/leggings along with their regular 

uniform top (or white t-shirt).  
Swimming lessons will take place for Class 3JM on a Monday and class 3LH on a Thursday. The bus for 

swimming leaves promptly at 8:35am so please ensure your child arrives for 8:30am. 
 

5 Ways to Wellbeing  
Anti-bullying week will be celebrated in school from the 13th November, the children will take part in a range of different 

activities during this week.   Please support our school via our sponsored event (10.10.23) when Micha McNeill will visit 

us – GB athlete. 
 

Curriculum Enrichment – Our Plans…  
We are going to be working alongside Sunderland Cultural Education Partnerships which will enhance our history and 

geography topics through dance and art. We also hope to plan an educational visit which will enrich our curriculum for 

the autumn term. Details to follow … 
 

After School Clubs  
This term, Year 3 children can attend rugby on Friday 3-4pm. At this time, all clubs are free to those who attend. 

Our Curriculum in Year 3 this term…  



 

In reading we will…  

Explore a range of texts and the vocabulary used by the author to convey a character’s thoughts and feelings. Study 

basic play scripts and identify features such as stage directions. 

In writing we will…  

Write character and setting descriptions using expanded noun phrases. Retell a familiar story. Begin to use inverted 
commas to show when someone is speaking. Write a non-chronological report linked to an area of our curriculum. 

In mathematics we will…  

Add and subtract numbers which bridge across 10. Count and compare numbers to 1,000 and add and subtract within 

1,000 using known facts. Measure and read scales using mm/cm, g/kg and ml/l. Make simple conversions between 
measurements eg 250cm = 2m 50cm. Identify right angles in a range of shapes. Learn the 10 and 5 times tables. 

In science we will…  

Identify that animals, including humans, need the right types and amount of nutrition. Identify that humans and 
some other animals have skeletons and muscles for support, protection and movement. 

Observe how magnets attract or repel each other and attract some materials and identify some magnetic materials. 

Describe magnets as having 2 poles. Predict whether 2 magnets will attract or repel. 

In history we will…  

Look at Stone Age society, animals, housing, food and inventions. Consider land use and areas of settlements including 
shifting continents. Study inventions from the Stone Age to Iron Age in Ancient Britain. 

In geography we will… 

Study Rio and South East Brazil. We will learn the location and human/physical features of Rio de Janeiro and 

South-East Brazil, as a region in The Americas. Children will compare these new places with places they are familiar 

with. 

In computing we will… 

Learn to log onto our school computer system and access the online platforms that we use for homework such as 

Times Tables Rockstars, Sumdog and Purple Mash. We will develop coding skills and have the opportunity to 
explore program design. 

In RE we will… 

Explore the Christian creation story as well as learning about the Festivals of Harvest, Advent and Christmas. 

In art we will…  

Look at work by ‘Alison Dearborn’ and create replica cave drawings and rubbings using a range of different media. 

We will work with clay to produce leaf bowls.  

In DT we will… 

Investigate a range of packages used for different purposes. Design and make our own packaging using the skills of 

scoring, cutting, joining and strengthening.  

In music we will… 

Take part in weekly glockenspiel lessons with a music tutor learning basic rhythm and notation skills. Listen to and 
appraise a range of musical genres.  

In PSHE/RSHE we will… 

Learn how to keep ourselves safe near roads and online. Learn what to do in an emergency including some basic first 

aid skills. Learn how to look after our physical and mental health. 

 
Please speak with Mr McCabe or Mrs Hastie directly if you have any specific questions about the intended 

curriculum in your child’s year group. 
 

We look forward to welcoming you all to the school for our events in the coming weeks and months. Please 
remember to keep up to date with the monthly Broadway Bulletin and ensure we have your correct contact 

details at all times so you remain well informed. 


